
Strafford, Vt May 22d, 1893

My dear Sir:

Yours of the 18th inst. has been received.

I have been both alarmed and disgusted by the

Legislative action in N.H., R.I. and Conn., but the

Ag. Colleges in these states did not obtain from their

union with existing institutions such full and com-

plete benefits as were accorded to the Vt. College by

the Vt. University. Their union was very incomplete.

  I had expected last year that our Legislature

might be asked to remove the College from Bur-

lington, and had rather laboriously prepared some   


